

April 29, 2024

Mr. Jim Sharp
Chief Operating Officer
Rehabilitation & Community Providers Association
777 East Park Dr.
Suite G4
Harrisburg, PA 17111

Dear Mr. Sharp,

The Conference of Allegheny Providers (CAP) has been grateful for the personal efforts you have undertaken to support our members and the provider community at large. You seem to be tireless in your passion to not only support our community but, more importantly, contribute to a system of care that is ever improving to meet the needs of individuals and families who use and need our services.

Therefore, our members could not have been more delighted to hear the news you have been named the Chief Operating Officer of RCPA. Please know you have the heartfelt support and congratulations of our members. Dr. Edley made an excellent choice in naming you to this role and we are confident that great things are to come.

Best Wishes on Behalf of the CAP Membership,

Susan Coyle

President

Conference of Allegheny Providers.

CC: Richard Edley, PhD CAP Membership